On Tuesday, January 23, 2024, the work session meeting for the Town of Gay was called to order by Mayor Walker at 6:05 p.m. Present were council members Askvig, Keith and Watts. It was determined a quorum did exist. Council member Blakeley had tendered his resignation from council to be effective immediately.

The first item of business was to amend the consent agenda to include acceptance of the resignation of council member Blakeley. Council member Watts motioned to amend the agenda, seconded by council member Keith. The vote in favor was unanimous.

The first item to be discussed was the resignation of council member Blakeley, citing health issues and time.

Council member Watts motioned to accept the resignation, seconded by council member Keith. The vote in favor was unanimous.

The next item was continuation of discussion of the Land Use Ordinance. Council member Watts said in light of Mayor Walker being a new officer of the Town and not present for many of the discussions, she felt we should start at the beginning of the ordinance. Everyone was in agreement, and some had seen discrepancies in what had been discussed and were still not changed, or removed.

Council member Watts volunteered to take over editing the document and keeping it current. All members quickly accepted her request and the discussion continued.

It was determined that another work session should be scheduled and Tuesday, January 30, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. was agreeable to everyone.

Council member Watts motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 p.m. seconded by council member Keith. The vote in favor was unanimous.

Christopher J. Walker – Mayo
Sharon Richmond - Clerk